February 21, 1946

Mr. Joseph Lauer 9 East 6th Street East Mauch Chunk, Pennsylvania

Dear Joseph:

German and

Thanks for your words of congratulations. We appreciate your loyalty to Kansas in basketball.

I am indeed sorry we do not have a college polo shirt to send you. Polo shirts are at an unusual premium. They are impossible to purchase, but if we did have an old one, we would be happy to send it to you.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:MF

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

P. S. Dr. Allen left this afternoon for Columbia, Missouri, and did not have time to sign his communication to you.

MF